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“Inclusion & Love in a World of 

Confusion” 

JAPANESE BAPTIST CHURCH (JBC) 

160 BROADWAY, SEATTLE WA  98122 
 

 

Registration Desk Opens at 11:30 AM.  Annual Meeting Begins with 

Lunch at 12 Noon. 

 

SEE YOU THERE! 

Preaching:  Rev. Susan 

Sparks, Pastor of Madison 

Avenue Baptist Church, 

Author, Comedian  

TWO SPECIAL GATHERINGS IN CONJUNCTION 

WITH THE EA-ABC ANNUAL MEETING 

 

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 7, 2016 

 

HAITI MISSION TRIP REUNION—10 AM, JBC 

And 

ABSW ALUMNI GATHERING—9 PM, JIMMY’S at 

the SILVER CLOUD on BROADWAY 
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Haiti Upon Reflection…                              by Brian Henderson 

The first two weeks of 

March were unlike I 

expected them to be. As 

has been articulated by 

other team members 

already in previous 

articles, I left with 

Michael Holmes of First 

Baptist Church of Denver, 

and our Evergreen 

Association Mission Team 

to Haiti with the 

expectation that the work 

we’d accomplish would 

offer support and 

encouragement to 

missionaries and people 

alike. 
 

While we did accomplish 

some work, it wasn’t 

nearly the amount of 

sweat equity and labor for 

which I’d prepared. 

Initially, it seemed that 

perhaps our team was 

being short-changed on 

what we thought was 

expected of us and that 

consequently, our Haitian 

sisters and brothers would 

be short-changed without 

our expertise and 

willingness to work for them. 

As the scriptural adage 

suggests, our ways aren’t 

always God’s ways. Honestly, 

it took a day or two to adjust 

to a new set of trip 

expectations. Like prophets 

of old, ABC Missionaries, 

Nzunga and Kihomi, 

prayerfully and carefully 

guided our team and offered 

us the chance to “receive” 

ministry from them and the 

people with whom they serve. 
 

Personally, I received 

ministry as well from our 

team members too. We 

experienced sacred and 

special moments together 

driving around in our van or 

in the back of a tap-tap, or 

ascending a mountain to visit 

a castle, around the dinner 

table and late night card 

games, and wandering 

through air ports together. 
 

Our trip to Haiti reminded 

me that: (1) mission trips 

aren’t always about what we 

can do for others as much as 

they may be an opportunity 

for others to 

minister to 

us; (2) there 

is far more 

we can do 

together as 

a regional family than any 

one congregation can do on 

its own; (3) we have 

remarkably committed and 

caring missionaries in 

Nzunga and Kihomi and we 

need to support them and 

their ministry as much as 

possible; and (4) the work of 

God’s kingdom is so much 

bigger and more broad than 

what I often consider it as 

being. 
 

The first two weeks of March 

were unlike I expected them 

to be. In hindsight, those two 

weeks were exactly what 

they needed to be for me, and 

I sense for everyone else too! 

 

Brian Henderson                 

First Baptist Church of Denver,     

Denver, CO  

Pray Especially for these Sister Churches During the Month of October: 

New Hope Baptist Church , Seattle 

New Walk Christian Church , Seattle 

Oak Lake Baptist Church , Seattle 

Paradise Baptist Church, Seattle and Comunidad Cristiana Nueva Vida, Venezuela  
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Taskforce on Race and Race-Based Violence Issues a Letter for Action  

appropriately confess 

privately and publicly 

pleading for forgiveness from 

God and others; and pray for 

freedom from the bondage of 

racism and a violence-

saturated culture and for the 

individual and corporate 

empowerment toward the 

ministry of reconciliation. 

– Create a private “peace-

space” for people in your 

congregation/organization to 

reflect, meditate, and have 

heart-to-heart conversations. 

– Create a public space, such 

as a prayer wall, for people to 

offer their heart’s cry. 

– Plan a seminar designed to 

promote cultural and racial 

understanding. 

– Invite local political leaders 

to share local issues of 

justice. 

– Exchange pulpits with 

Pastors of another race. 

– Sponsor a Racial Justice 

Sunday in partnership with 

local activist organizations. 

– Select a book around race 

to study as a congregation. 

– Host a Service of 

Reconciliation with churches 

of other races and ethnicities. 

– Seek and trust God’s Spirit 

to guide you and your 

community toward creative 

and transforming inter-

relational and systemic 

practices. 

Understanding that we need 

each other and being 

committed to staying 

together are key components 

of facilitating hope and 

healing. ABHMS Executive 

Director Dr. Jeffrey Haggray 

underscores this notion in his 

statement to End Police 

Killings of Innocent Black 

Lives. He says, “Ultimately, 

we need respect for the 

dignity of all human life with 

a firm resolve as a nation to 

live together in peace as a 

beloved community.”  LET 

AMERICAN BAPTISTS 

LEAD THE WAY! 

Editorõs Invitation:  Join   

Evergreen for a Sacred 

Conversation on Gun 

Violence during our Annual 

Meeting on Saturday, 

October 8, 2016 at Japanese 

Baptist Church, 160 

Broadway,  Seattle WA. 

The Publishers Have It!   
The book (about the history of Evergreen) was put in the mail to publishers on Wednesday, 

September 14! Hallelujah! There is still a long way to go before it rolls off the presses. But 

that first huge step helps. We are looking for the right title, and we need to raise a bit of money 

($5000-$15000) to help get it out the door. You can help with the second of these. A more direct 

ask will be coming in the next few days. Consider what you may give to 

help get the story out there. Thanks! 

 

VALLEY FORGE, PA 

(ABNS 7/15/16)— 

[Excerpt]…...The Taskforce 

on Race and Race-Based 

Violence encourages 

American Baptist local 

congregations, regional 

offices, national program 

boards, associate ministry 

organizations, individuals 

and collaborations to 

answer the call to prayer 

issued by the National 

Executive Council AND to 

actively commit to creating 

a “Space for Grace” in your 

context. We can do this by 

engaging in earnest 

reflection and extending 

intentional grace to others 

in these tension-filled 

moments. Remember: 

reconciliation for Christians 

is not optional, it is 

imperative: “be ye 

reconciled” (2 Corinthians 

5:20).  We invite you to 

consider the following: 

– Consider your own 

personal (and corporate) 

explicit or complicit sin in 

matters of racism and race-

based violence; 

http://abhms.org/about-us/news/9790/
http://abhms.org/about-us/news/9790/
http://abhms.org/about-us/news/9790/
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Dear Loved Ones, 

Greetings.  On Saturday, 

September 10, 2016, women 

met in Romeo for the Fall 

rally of the Northeast part of 

the country. The goal was 

to evaluate the progress 

of their business activities 

and to reinforce the training 

on cholera epidemic since we 

start having more rain. 

Among the sched-

uled speakers was Mrs. Flor-

cie Tyrell. Florcie is the wife 

of Pastor Mark Tyrell of our 

Baptist Church of Terrier 

Rouge. Mrs. Florcie was to 

speak on identifying and 

sharing talents. Before she 

started her presentation, she 

said that she had a confes-

sion to make because the 

burden was too heavy to 

bear. She said: "I was 18 

years old when I first met 

Mamie Kihomi. She hired me 

to be her secretary to organ-

ize the women’s bureau at 

the headquarters of the Bap-

tist Convention in Cap-

Haitian. To be honest with 

you all and with my God, I 

found that Mamie Kihomi 

was too demanding and I 

hated her. Although she 

taught me how to do the of-

fice work, she wanted 

the details and a job well 

done and well presented. I 

Mentoring & Training Today - A Blessing for Tomorrow 

resisted the orders she was giv-

ing me. Going to the office be-

came a daily burden to me. 

 

When I got pregnant, I left the 

office because it was a very dif-

ficult pregnancy. Years later I 

went back to school to finish at 

university. After my gradua-

tion I got a good job with an 

international organization. 

What was funny with my job at 

this organization was the fact 

that everything I resisted with 

Mamie Kihomi were the same 

things I was supposed to 

be doing there. I became the 

expert and got a big promotion. 

Now I have become the disciple 

of training others on sharing 

the gifts". 

 

After this moving testimony, 

Madame Florcie went on to 

show how she has engaged her-

self in the business of sharing 

and promoting other people 

instead of putting them down. 

She recommended a lady who 

did not have any academic cre-

dentials. The person who was 

to hire this lady was disap-

pointed that Florcie, being 

a good friend, could recom-

mend a lady who did not quali-

fy for the job. The patron called 

Florcie to ask her why she was 

sending a non- qualified per-

son.  Florcie encouraged the 

patron and 

promised 

to work 

with the 

new hire. 

Florcie 

took time 

to teach 

the lady 

what she 

was sup-

posed to do. 

 

Today that unqualified lady has 

become a big source of pride 

for the company. She has been 

promoted to a high level and the 

patron has been very happy and 

satisfied. 

 

Mrs. Florcie thanked mama Ki-

homi for mentoring and inspir-

ing her. She encouraged her au-

dience (women) to learn with 

open hearts and to do the 

job the way it should be done, 

knowing that today’s training 

will become a blessing tomor-

row. She also asked them to 

share their talents. When Jesus 

talks about talents, He is not 

only talking about money. He is 

talking about all we have. 

 

Thank you for standing by our 

side. 

 

In Haiti, 

Kihomi & Nzunga 

 Benefit Evergreen 

Craft Sale 
§ Jewelry 

§ Paintings 

§ Pen & Ink 

§ Greeting Cards 

§ Knitted & Crocheted items 

§ Woodworking 

§ Quilts 

§ Other hand crafts 

Donate 

October 7—8, 2016 

Purchase 

§ Everyone is invited to purchase 

hand crafted, quality items 

made by our friends in ministry.   

§ Begin your Christmas and/or 

Birthday Shopping. 

 

This Evergreen Benefit opportunity 

is organized by the Euro Caucus. 
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How Well are We Paying Our Pastors? 

Our benefit board, MMBB has just released a compensation comparison for or-

dained members of MMBB’s retirement plan in Evergreen Association. Compen-

sation in this study is equal to salary and housing and social security offset if the 

church computes that in their report to MMBB. It does not include any benefits.  

As of July 1, 2016 the average for Evergreen members was $59,353 a 3.35% 

change over 2015’s average of $57,367. The median for 2016 was $54,437 an in-

crease of 1.83% of $53,442 for 2015. That compares to the overall ABC/USA aver-

age for 2016 of $57,327 an increase of 2.40% for 2015 of $55,952. The median 

overall for 2016 was $53,506 an increase of 1.98% from 2015 of $52,445. This 

may help you as you seek to be fair in your pastor’s compensation. 

We Want Your Thoughts  

At the annual meeting we 

will continue our data 

gathering.  Over the past 

several months, we’ve 

encouraged churches to get 

together and answer five 

questions.   

But perhaps you haven’t been 

asked to be a part of these 

meetings.  We’d still like to 

hear from you.  If you aren’t 

going to be at the annual 

meeting and haven’t been 

part of other conversations, 

please share your responses 

to the following questions 

and send  to 409 Third Ave. 

S, Ste A, Kent WA 98032 or 

email to 

marciaeba@comcast.net 

 

1. When you think of 

Evergreen, what is your 

most memorable moment, 

and why? Or if you are 

new to Evergreen, what 

brought you here and 

why? 

Our Mission Statement is:  

Being a culturally diverse 

people who are one in Christ 

and who value the liberties of 

our American Baptist 

heritage, the Evergreen 

Association of American 

Baptist Churches will build 

bridges between communities; 

provide resources to equip 

member churches to share 

Christ and teach God’s word; 

and translate our unity to the 

world. 

2. How have you seen 

Evergreen building 

bridges? 

3. How is Evergreen 

equipping member 

churches? 

4. How has Evergreen 

translated our unity to the 

world? 

5. What is one thing you 

would never change about 

Evergreen ?  Why? 

Please also share your 

responses to these 

demographic  questions:  

When attending an Evergreen 

meeting which caucus do you 

attend?  What age range are 

you? Under 40; between 40 

and 65; over 65?  Are you Lay 

or Clergy?  Is the church you 

attend in the greater Seattle 

Area or outside the greater 

Seattle Area?  What’s your 

gender? 

Thank you! 
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Social Media Corner—Sharing the Evergreen Way at the Annual Meeting 

The Annual 

Meeting is 

right around 

the corner! Be 

sure to help 

capture the Ev-

ergreen Way 

on Social Me-

dia using the 

hashtag #ebaabc and 

#IamEBAABC 

 

Why do this? It helps to 

share the news through So-

cial Media of the Evergreen 

Way, and translates our 

unity to the world. It shares 

our rich diversity and our 

Baptist-ness. It tells our 

story. Social media is the 

stage of the world and we 

have a part to play, if we 

choose to take it. 

 

Photos: share on Social Me-

dia photos of our worship, 

our workshops, selfies, and 

other life of the association 

at our Annual Meeting. 

 

Video: share video on Face-

book, or a 15-second video 

on Instagram to give a 

snapshot of the beautiful 

worship of God that is possi-

ble in being part of the Ever-

green Association Annual 

Meeting. 

 

Quotes: yes, share quotes! 

Listen to the message our 

speaker shares with us. 

Share what you are learning 

in your workshops and in our 

mealtime conversations. 

Share our mission state-

ment. Of course, be courte-

ous, and do not share any-

thing confidential, but you 

can share the questions 

raised in our Sacred Conver-

sations—perhaps it will stir 

others to ask their own ques-

tions. 

 

And please do share a short 

video of yourself (or a group 

of you) with your church 

name and the phrase, “I am 

Evergreen.” We’d love to 

have a collection of these vid-

eos to help share who we are 

as the Evergreen Associa-

tion, and to show the world 

what Christ is doing in our 

lives as Evergreen. 

 

Note: I am looking for volun-

teers to help with social media 

throughout the event—if you 

would like to record the wor-

ship for Facebook Live or Peri-

scope, let me know! We’d love 

to be able to share more broad-

ly! 

 

Blessings, 

Rev. Mindi Welton-Mitchell 

mindi@buriencommunitychurch.org 

 

Sharing the Evergreen Way! 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/

evergreenabcusa 

Twitter: @EvergreenABCUSA 

Instagram: 

@EvergreenABCUSA 

Hashtag: #ebaabc and 

#IamEBAABC 

 

For ideas, questions, and inspi-

ration, you can join the open 

Facebook Group at: https://

www.facebook.com/groups/

SMS15/  
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Mindi Welton-Mitchell 

Social Media Specialist 

PRAYER CONCERNS 

YOSH NAKAGAWA remains in the hospital following surgery; continu-
ing his battle with cancer. 

DAVID SIMPKINS was hospitalized recently. 

THE FAMILY AND FRIENDS OF CHARLES Z. SMITH grieving the loss of 
their loved one. 

mailto:mindi@buriencommunitychurch.org
http://www.facebook.com/evergreenabcusa
http://www.facebook.com/evergreenabcusa
https://www.facebook.com/groups/SMS15/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/SMS15/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/SMS15/
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 SBU Annual Meeting 
November 12, 2016 (Saturday), ANNUAL MEETING, Seattle First Baptist Church,  9 AM (paid 
parking available in the adjacent parking lot)  Look for snail/emailed Invitations at your church. 
 
If your Seattle Area (geographically specific) American Baptist Church intends to  submit a grant 
request, please be aware of the scheduled meeting dates.  For more information contact President 
David Kile at 206-300-5456 or email david@seattlefirstbaptist.org or Vice President Connie Boyer 
at 425-673-5767 or   email constance@minervas-owl.com 
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Wednesdays at Noon ($10) 

Grand Lake Gardens, 401 Santa Clara Ave., 

Oakland 

 

Oct. 19 - Mission Ventures 

Participants in Projects in Haiti and New 

Orleans 

 

Nov. 9 (A Second Wed.) 

Nick Carter, Interim Pres., ABSW 

 

Reservations by Monday 

www.pcba.org or 510-350-7008 

Younger Award Nominations Open BLT—Baptists Lunching Together 

Mission Table 2015: The Case Statement for each of the seven mission table 
priorities have been published in this newsletter.  How do you and your 

congregations answer the two questions now? 

 

1) What is God up to in the areas of ministry identified as ABC priorities? 
2) What innovations are taking place in the ABC priorities? 

VALLEY FORGE, PA (ABNS 9/27/16)ð
The American Baptist Historical Society is 
accepting nominations for the George D. 
Younger Award for Excellence in Local or 
Regional American Baptist History. The 
deadline is May 1, 2017.  If your church 
has had an historical celebration in the 
last couple of years, please consider 
sharing your event with the other Ameri-
can Baptist churches. 

Projects eligible for nomination include 
but are not restricted to church anniver-
sary celebrations, congregational or re-
gional histories, oral history projects, or 
other historical programs that promote 
Baptist history in the local community or 
region. The winner will be announced at 
the 2017 Biennial Convention in Portland, 
Oregon.  Nominations will be accepted for 
projects completed in either 2015 or 2016. 

 

For complete details go to: 

http://www.abc-usa.org/2016/09/27/younger-
award-nominations-open/  

http://www.abc-usa.org/2016/09/27/younger-award-nominations-open/
http://www.abc-usa.org/2016/09/27/younger-award-nominations-open/


Executive Committee Meets      

 Monthly                         

Every Third Wednesday       

6:30 PM, Seattle First Baptist 

Church  

 

OCTOBER 7 -8, 2016:  

Evergreen Annual 

Meeting, Japanese Baptist 

Church -hosting.  Rev. 

Susan Sparks, preaching.  

 

January 16, 2017:  MLK 

Day Worship, New 

Beginnings Christian 

Fellowship, Rev. Dr. 

Marvin McMickle, 

preaching.  

 

January 20 ñ21, 2017:  

Leadersõ Retreat, 12 noon 

on the 20th thru about 3 

pm on the 21st; Camp 

Burton, Rev. Dr. Jeff 

Woods, facilitating.  

 
 

 

 

MISSION STATEMENT  
 

Being a culturally diverse peo-

ple who are one in Christ and 

who value the liberties of our     

American Baptist Heritage, the        

Evergreen Baptist Association 

will 

Build bridges between  

communities; 

Provide resources to equip 

member churches to share 

Christ and teach Godôs word;  

and 

Translate our unity to the 

world. 

Building Bridges, Resourcing Churches 
&Translating Our Unity 

Calendar of Upcoming Events 

409 Third Avenue S, Suite A 
Kent WA 98032-5843 

Phone:253-859-2226 
E-mail: eba@ea-abc.org 

Evergreen Association of American Baptist Churches 

Visit us on the web at 

www.evergreen-

abc.org 

   Evergreen Notes, the newsletter 

for  member churches, ecumenical  

partners, national affiliates, and 

friends of the Evergreen Association 

of   American Baptist Churches is 

published monthly.   

   Please submit articles by the 20th 

of the month prior to expected     

publication. 

   You are encouraged to copy and/or 

reprint information and articles. 

Rev. Dr. Marcia J. Patton  
Executive Minister 

Non-Profit 

Organization 

US  

PAID 

Kent WA 

Permit No. 451 
Return Service Requested 

“Like” us on  

Facebook: 

www.facebook.com/evergreenabcusa 

Twitter: @EvergreenABCUSA 

Hashtag: #ebaabc  #IamEBAABC 

http://www.facebook.com/evergreenabcusa

